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7 Hemlock Drive, Killingworth, CT 06419�

860�663�2576 • Fax 860�663�4238 • Stlawrencec@yahoo.com�

www.stlawrencechurch.com�

Parish Office Hours, Tues. and Thurs. 9:00am to 4:00pm and by Appointment�

Rev. Joseph F. De Costa, Pastor�

Rev. Martin Jones, Parochial Vicar�

Rev. Mr. John Balchus, Deacon, Spiritual Director�

Rev. Mr. Robert Ferraro, Deacon�

Mrs. Eileen Boulay, Office Administrator, Tues and Thurs�

Mrs. Kegan Colon, Sexton�

Mrs. Diana Blair, Religious Education Coordinator�

Mr. Thomas Smith, Music Minister�

Mr. Jack Schuster, Youth Leader�

Mr. Robert Vissers, Pro�Life�

Atty. Andrew O’Neil, Trustee�

Mr. George Rosenbaum, Trustee�

Dr. William Zeidler, Trustee�
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� Vigil Saturday� 4:00 pm�

� Sunday� 8:30 am, 10:30 am (live stream) �

�

D���� MASSES�

� Monday� No Mass�

� Tuesday� 7:00 pm�

� Wednesday � Saturday� 8:30 am�

�

HOLY DAY MASSES 8:30am, 7:00pm�

�
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� Upon Request�

�
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� Saturdays� 2:30�3:30 pm�

�
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� Arrangements at least 1 year prior to date.�

� �

�
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� Friday 9:00 am to 12:00 noon �

�
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� Monday� 7:00 pm�

          Wednesday�             9:00 am �

 Feast of Corpus Christi • June 6, 2021�

“....teach your children gentleness and mercy to the weak, and reverence�

for Life which, in its weakness or excess, is still a gleam of God’s omnipotence...”�

Longfellow�

“The Birds of Killingworth”�
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WEEKLY OFFERTORY �

May 30, 2021�

Parish envelopes                                                    $2,205.00�

Cash                                                                          $896.00�

This week’s total offertory                                      $3,101.00�

�

Year�to� date Income vs. Expense ~   Income   $234,885.62�

                                                          Expense   $224,011.36                                                                                   �

                                                                            $10,874.26                            �

Monthly $100.00�

On�line giving $332.35�

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT!�

Poor Box for May ~ Project Hope ~ THANK YOU! �

Poor Box for June ~ Covenant House: Provides food, 

shelter, hot food, a shower, clean clothes, a warm bed, 

medical attention, faith and emotional counseling to young 

children in crisis.�

�

PLEASE PUT CONTRIBUTIONS IN THE WEEKLY 

BASKET  With “POOR BOX” on the envelope. Thanks! �

�

June 5 Sat 8:30am +Leona Waselik�

June 5 Sat 4:00pm +Betty Balchus (Whiteman Family)�

June 6 Sun 8:30am +Betty & Fred King (Whiteman Family)�

June 6 Sun 10:30am +William McNamara (Kreutter Family)�

June 7 Mon NO MASS�

June 8 Tues 7:00pm +Ralph Boulay, Sr.  �

June 9 Wed 8:30am +Antoine & Elvira Boiretto (Maria) �

June 10 Thurs 8:30am +Bernadette Dooley�

June 11 Fri 8:30am +Mr. & Mrs. Stuart & Oksana Munro (Maria 

Prete)�

June 12 Sat 8:30am +Jim Horan�

June 12 Sat 4:00pm +Rev. Michael O’Hara (Whiteman Family)  �

June 13 Sun 8:30am  +Dominic St. John�

June 13 Sun 10:30am +Peter Lenart (4th Grade CCD Class)�

�

The Sanctuary Lamp will be lit the week of 

June 6 in loving memory of �

Bernadette Dooley  �

�

You can make your weekly offertory in different ways � if you are 

attending Mass, the Offertory basket is located at the back of the 

church; you can use the mail slot located at the front door of the 

rectory; you can mail a check to the church office at 7 Hemlock Dr., 

Killingworth, CT 06419, or through Online Giving. Thank you for 

your generosity and continued support!�

�

Sign up for Online Giving by visiting our website�

http://stlawrencechurch.com and click on the similar image shown 

below.�

The process is easy, user friendly, and secure �

�

Holy Rosary Each Night @ 8PM 

St. Peter and St. Lawrence Catholic Churches 

are o�ering the Holy Rosary each night at 8PM. 

This invitation is extended to all families in and 

outside of our parish to come together in 

prayer.   

“Say the Rosary every day to obtain peace 

for the whole world.”  ~ Our Lady of Fatima�

AND 

LIVE STREAM OF MASS�

EVERY SUNDAY @ 10:30AM�

JOIN US BY GOING TO 

WWW.STLAWRENCECHURCH.COM �

Follow the instructions on our website to get to the links�

https://livestream.com/jodec/mass�

St.	Peter	Mass	Schedule�

Saturday Vigil: 5:00 pm; �

Sunday 9:00 am (Summer schedule starting June 6)�

Weekdays: Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday 8:00 am; 

Saturday 9:00 am�

June 6, 2021                 Feast of Corpus Chris� �

“Then he took a cup, gave thanks, and gave it to them and 

they all drank from it.”  � M��� 14:23�

Jesus, the perfect steward, gave thanks, just before He gave 

Himself up for us, completely for our salva�on.  He offers us 

the same chance to drink from His cup.  In the bread and 

wine, we meet Christ personally.  If we follow Him, drinking 

from His cup means our own self�sacrifice, using all of our 

gi"s for the benefit of others and to do His work on earth.�

�

Prayer of the Faithful ~  That, through the Eucharist, we find 

the nourishment and strength to live as good Chris�an 

stewards.�

MARY’S GARDEN�

The Healing Ministry began last spring to restore 

Mary’s Garden, which had suffered from years of 

neglect.  Carole Pleines repainted the statues and 

all of the Stations of the Cross and Joe Vitali 

repaired and installed the wooden covers.   A 

hard�working group started to clean the garden 

and plant new perennials.  Now that the 

protective winter covers have been removed from 

all the statues and Stations, we are ready to start 

work on the garden again.  Soon there will be a 

request for help.�
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  JUNE 6, 2021                �

INFORMATION  �

from St. Lawrence Healing Ministry �

�

THE HEALING MINISTRY TRANSPORTATION ~�

~ The Healing Ministry will provide transportation for 

people in need of a ride to go to a doctor and/or 

treatment appointments in the Middlesex County area 

and Smilow Cancer Center in Guilford. Contact Joan 

Kuzminski 860�663�1457. �

�

~ Parish Nurse ~ Did you know that we have a 

Parish Nurse?� It is so easy to request a phone call or a 

visit.�  Just call the rectory with your contact 

information and you will receive a call�back from the 

nurse as soon as  possible. � �

Healing Ministry ~ Wellness checks ~   Are you aware of 

anyone who is homebound and could benefit from an occasional 

check-in call from one of our volunteers? If so, please contact 

Alice Lucas at 860-663-1397. 

GENERAL PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS�

 Live stream of the Mass will continue every 

Sunday at 10:30 am until further notice. �

https://livestream.com/jodec/mass�

�

GENERAL GUIDELINES��

*PLEASE NOTE: Per Connecticut guidelines, all 

capacity limits have been eliminated for places of 

worship; however, face coverings are still 

required.  �

�� The general dispensation from attendance at 

Mass on Sundays and Holy Days of 

Obligation ended.�

�

ALL PEWS WILL BE AVAILABLE FOR 

SEATING.�

Some persons may be prevented from attending 

Mass for legitimate reasons, including;�

~ those with pre�existing conditions that may make 

them fall ill from Covid.�

~ those that are ill and homebound�

~ a caregiver in contact with one who has tested 

positive for any contagious disease.�

~is in quarantine due to any exposure to any 

contagion, or residing with one who is in 

quarantine.  �

�

*Holy Communion will be distributed to those 

who wish to receive at the usual time during the 

Mass, i.e., immediately following the Celebrant. �

Q.� Why couldn’t the bee hear what people were saying?�

A.  He had wax in his ears!!!�

�

Catholic Chari�es is collec�ng school supplies and backpacks 

for children who will be a�ending summer school.�  If you can 

help, please drop off Items such as pens, folders, pencils, 

crayons, markers, notebooks, backpacks, rulers, glue s�cks and 

book covers at� one of our Catholic Chari�es loca�ons � 331 

Main Street in Norwich, 28 Hun�ngton Street in New London, 

151 Broad Street in Middletown, or 88 Jackson Street in 

Williman�c.� For ques�ons or more informa�on, please contact 

Terri Fontaine at 860�889�8346 extension 263 or 

email�terrifontaine@ccfsn.org.�

Children’s Liturgy of the Word Program �

Restarting this weekend ,June 

6th!  �

Our Children’s Liturgy of the 

Word program is beginning today 

Sunday, June 6

th

.  Initially, it 

will take place in the chapel 

during the Liturgy of the Word at 

the 10:30 Mass.  It is an 

opportunity for children to hear 

the Word of God and discuss its 

contents in language appropriate to their age level.  (Note:  

Children are called up to the altar for a blessing before going 

to the meeting room.)  Children return to their seats in the 

main church during the offertory collection.  All children ages 

3�12 are invited. We are in need of additional leaders and 

assistants in the program.  Time investment is minimal, but the 

rewards are great!  Training is available.  A children’s 

lectionary, leader’s guide, and related handouts are provided.  

Please contact Elizabeth Nemergut (860)�301�4941, or 

enemergut@gmail.com for further information.  �

WHO :� � ��Arrow Osborne�

WHAT:�� ��Talk on OUR LADY OF THE TEAR OF JOY��

WHERE:���Saint Lawrence Catholic Church,  �7 Hemlock 

Drive, �Killingworth, CT�

WHEN:� ��Thursday, June 10 at 6PM�

WHY:�� � ��To venerate the� original icon of Our �Lady’s image and 

to �receive a special blessing��

On September 8, 2017, Arrow Osborne's life changed dras5cally 

when he was at a birthday party for Our Blessed Mother and 

unexpectedly received an image of Our Lady that She asked to 

be called "Our Lady of the Tear of Joy."� �Since then it has been 

Arrow's life mission to go around the country speaking about 

Our Blessed Mother,�and also making her image�known around 

the world.� Arrow is under the spiritual direc5on of Father 

Joseph Esper, a na5onally known Catholic priest and author of 

several books. Father Esper has also been on Catholic television 

and radio shows.�  �

Many fruits and miracles are associated with Our Lady of the 

Tear of Joy!  You don’t want to miss out on this special event!!!!! 

*There is no fee to a<end but a free will offering will be 

collected* If you’d like to read more about this story go to 

tearo?oy.org�
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“1st Monday Coffee Breaks" have resumed and 

will continue for the foreseeable future with the 

Deacon. We'll meet on the 1st Monday of the 

month from 10�11am at our local DD for some 

coffee/tea, cold drink, etc. and for some "light" talk and Christian 

fellowship (don't let that scare you!). I'll continue to be there as 

long as I have an "audience" (you know how we Deacons love to 

have someone to listen to our "babble"). �

LOST and FOUND….Just a reminder that there is 

a lost and found in the church library on one of the 

book shelves.  �

Diocesan News and Events Newsletter Signup�

Now you can get the latest news and announcements from 

around the diocese emailed right to your inbox.�Connecting 

area Catholics to church, faith, and the common good with 

news, upcoming events, and spiritual reflection, the new 

digital newsletter will keep you updated. Discover the good 

work being done in our two dozen ministries as well as 

learning about employment and volunteer opportunities. It’s 

informative, it’s weekly and it’s free! 

Visit�norwichdiocese.org/newsletter�to sign up today!�

�

THIS WEEK �

Sun June 6 K of C ~ Pancake Breakfast 9:30am�

Sun June 6 Children’s Liturgy of the Word, 10:30 am�

Mon June 7 Active Adult  Exercise 9:00am�

 Mon June 7 Shawl Ministry 10�11:30 am�

Mon June 7 Rosary Chapel 7:00 pm�

Tues June 8 Active Adult  Exercise 9:00am�

Wed June 9 Rosary Chapel 9:00 am �

Thurs June 10 Active Adult  Exercise 9:00am�

Thurs June 10 Chaplet of Divine Mercy 9:30 am �

Thurs June 10 Talk on OUR LADY OF THE TEAR OF JOY�7:00pm�

Fri June 11 Active Adult  Exercise 9:00am�

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF CHRIST   �

Please	remember	in	your	daily	prayers	the	sick,	the	

elderly,	the	homebound,	and	those	feeling	alone	and	

isolated	during	this	time	of	separation	from	our	

church		and	loved	ones.	�

An Act of Spiritual Communion�

My Jesus, I believe that You are present in the Most Holy 

Sacrament. I love You above all things, and I desire to receive 

You into my soul. Since I cannot at this moment receive You 

sacramentally, come at least spiritually into my heart. I embrace 

You as if You were already there and unite myself wholly to You. 

Never permit me to be separated from You. Amen. �

���� ������	
��
�� �������� ��	�����
���� ������ ���� 
�����

����� 
��� ������������
��������������	�������	��������� ����

!���"� � �������	���������������� ����#�	��$����	��
�$���������

$���� 
�� ����� ����� ���
%��
�� ������	
��
�� ��������"� ����� �����

���������������%���
����
����������
��������������"�������������

��������
��������
��	�
����
����&�$����
�����#��������#���
���#�


��
����
�#� ��������
#� ������#� ����#� ����� 
���#� ������	�

$����#��������������"� �'���������������
��������
��	������&�

$�����#� 
���
���(���	��

�� ��%$�#� ��$�#� ���
�#� $������ ��%�#�

$��������	�
�����#�$��������	%���������#�$��������%�
�#���$�

)� $�����#� $������	� ����%$
�� ���� ��
��	��
� ����� $����

����������� 
�
�� ���� 
����"� '� �����
� ��� ��� 
��� *��
��+� ����

$����$
�������
������
���"���������%���������$�,���

PLEASE NOTE � Due to Hippa Laws, the 

Chaplain at the hospital can no longer contact 

the churches.  If you are in the hospital and 

would like a visit from Father Joe or Father 

Marty, please contact  the rectory  860�663�

2576.�

SUBSCRIBE	TO	OUR	WEEKLY	BULLETIN	ONLINE�

Parishioners can easily subscribe to receive the 

weekly bulletin on ParishesOnline. The process is 

simple. Visit� parishesonline.com, locate our parish 

with the search tool, and click Subscribe to auto-

matically receive an email when a new publication 

becomes available!�

The Columbiettes Women's Auxiliary are in need of travel 

size containers of personal healthcare items such as 

toothpaste and toothbrushes; q�tips; disposable razors; 

sanitary products; shampoos and conditioners; bars of soaps, 

hand sanitizing products; first�aid supplies such as band aids, 

ointments, cough drops, and lotions; combs, brushes, and 

barrettes; crayons, pens, pencils, small pads of paper;� and 

even small toys and socks, as we begin to fill the treasure 

boxes (shoe boxes) � for the homeless and needy within the 

three diocesan areas of CT. We make complete boxes; 

some for adults and some specifically for the children,�with a 

little of each and every item included.    Annually, at this time 

the CT Columbiettes work on this project, and we are so 

grateful if you can donate any of these items and place them 

into the decorated container at the back of the Church in 

the Narthex. Thank you so very much! Questions? Please 

call. Betty 860�663�0204.

SAVE THE DATE!!!�

Sun June 13 CCD Mass 10:30am�

Fri July 2 KofC ~ Kids Game Night 7~10pm Church 

Hall�

Sat July 3 KofC ~ Pack A Trunk Tag Sale 9am ~ 2pm 

Church parking lot�

Sun Aug 8 Church Picnic 1:00pm �

Sept ~ Car Show ~ Date to be determined �

Sun Oct 24 Confirmation with Bishop Cote 2:00pm �

On Monday, June 28th at 4pm�5pm or 6:30pm�7:30pm 

children in grades 1�5 are welcome to join “Faith and Fun for 

Children” through video conferencing.� The event will 

combine exciting activities with Bible�based 

teachings.� There will be faith lessons taught with games, 

characters, and videos that captivate kids attention.� To 

register for the free event, email Liza Roach 

at�lroach@norwichdiocese.net�or call (860)848�2237 ex.305 

with the selected time you would like to attend. �


